
Dear Parents, 

 

     My name is Charish Saunders, and I am the sponsor for the L.B.C. Student Council.  I am looking forward to 

working with your child this year.  I am enclosing the criteria for membership for the 2019-2020 school year.  

Please read and discuss the criteria with your child to ensure a successful and productive year.   

 

Criteria 

 

Student Council members are the leaders of the school.  Whether it is helping those in need, keeping the school 

clean, or just having a smile and a kind word, Student Council is the example for the rest of the LBC student body.  

Each member is required to exhibit exemplary behavior, as each will be performing various tasks around the 

school unattended.  If they cannot handle regulating their own behavior, Student Council is not the class for them.  

If I have any reports of bullying, vulgarity, or inappropriate behavior by any members, there will be consequences, 

not the least of which could be dismissal from Student Council. 

 

Grading Policy 

  A representative must have a passing average during the previous year. 

 After being elected into Student Council, any student who receives an F on the report card will be dismissed 

from the club. 

 Any student who receives a D on the report card will be placed on probation and not allowed to participate in 

any Student Council sponsored activity until the next Interim report.  If the D is not brought up, the student 

will be dismissed from the club.   

 

Discipline Infractions 

 After being elected into Student Council, any student who receives a second Level II punishment will be 

removed from the club. 

 After being elected into Student Council, any student who receives an Out-of-school suspension will be 

removed from the club.   

 

Activities 

 

The Student Council sponsors many activities throughout the year.  Each member is expected to participate in all 

activities.  I will work around school-related activities.  Some of the activities sponsored by the Student Council are 

Spirit-Week in the fall, a canned food drive in November, Valley Christmas Parade, a school dance, Valentine 

Candy Grams, Teacher Appreciation and various other events.  At certain times throughout the year, I will ask for 

candy donations.  I hope you can assist with this request, but I understand if you are not able.  I will also have t-

shirt order forms available, but ordering is not mandatory.  We were very successful in our efforts last year and 

are looking forward to new ideas and activities for this year.  In addition, we were very fortunate to have many 

talented members last year.  If your child has a special talent such as singing, playing the piano, dance, etc., please 

encourage him or her to let me know because we participate in all school sponsored programs, including the 

Celebration Night Talent Show scheduled for Feb. 27, 2020.   

 

I am looking forward to a great year.  Please sign and return the next page stating that you have read and 

understood the criteria for Student Council membership and have your child return this to me no later than 3:10 

Friday, August 23, 2019. Thank you. 

 

 

Charish Saunders - Student Council Sponsor 

csaunders@acpsd.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:csaunders@acpsd.net


I have read and understood the criteria for membership in the Student Council of L.B.C. Middle School. 

 

Parent’s Signature_____________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent’s Email Address_________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent’s Cell Phone Number_____________________________________________________ 

 

Student’s Signature____________________________________________________________ 


